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Campus Update



20th October 2023
Dear Parent/Carer,
We had a very productive in-service day on Monday, with JGC staff undertaking professional learning here in the campus and with colleagues from across the Borders. Secondary staff enjoyed meeting up with their subject specialist colleagues from SBC high schools for the first time since the pandemic. The feedback on the return of this opportunity to learn with and from each other was highly positive, with some staff reporting that it was the best professional development they had ever participated in!

We’ve packed a lot into the rest of the week, including flu vaccinations and school photographs, and are grateful to a local photography company for stepping in when our previous photographers ceased trading. 

A highlight of this week has definitely been seeing the P2 castle projects, which are now taking pride of place in the atrium. If you are passing during campus opening hours, I highly recommend having a look at them. What creative children we have!
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Unfortunately, sporting events due to take place today and tomorrow have been cancelled following the weather warnings we have received. Hopefully we escape the worst of it!
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Susan Oliver 
Headteacher
Learning Without Limits 
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JGC Junior Head Team

Following an election process led by our S6 Head Team, we are delighted to announce our Primary Head Team for 2023-24. Congratulations to Catherine Alton, Christopher Alton, Eva Gourlay, Matthew Hedley, Emma Law & Ella McKenna. These young people will undertake a number of leadership roles representing their primary peers within the campus and will also join the Senior Head Team representing JGC within the community.
Sports Leaders

Primary 1 have been enjoying working with S4-6 pupils who are studying for a National Progression Award in Sports Leadership.  Our seniors have made a fantastic start to their course, developing skills in coaching and leadership and have been leading lessons with the P1 class, teaching them basic movement skills through various activities and games.  The seniors are studying how to coach the younger pupils, to encourage them to improve their skills in flight, balance and rotation, as well as supporting them if they are unsure or upset.  
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Developing the Young Workforce - Borders
Just before the holiday we welcomed Murray Coburn from Aecom to JGC. 
Murray delivered a really inspiring presentation to our S5 and S6 pupils.  He gave us an insight into the role of the civil engineer and the range of opportunities within the sector.  Murray talked about his career path and highlighted the alternative routes including Graduate and Modern Apprenticeships, College and University.

We would also like to say a huge thank you to John Seed, Woodend Farm and RHET who came along to our Introduction to Modern Agriculture Class.  John gave a fantastic talk, which the pupils found really encouraging and the content was highly relevant to their course.  
Raising Aspirations
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Today, we were delighted to welcome  Leon McCarron to speak to our S5 & S6 pupils.  Leon is an impressive and inspirational person with a strong Jed connection (elder brother of Callum Wyness, Head Team 2021-22 ). He is presently on a speaking tour as a Fellow of the Royal Geographical Society, so we are honoured that he agreed to find time to share his stories of adventure and worldly knowledge with us. Among his various impressive achievements, he has travelled by boat to explore the Antarctic, by horseback across the Patagonia Desert and in the past 10 years alone he was covered some 50,000km on foot across the globe.  As well as being an internationally renowned explorer, he is also a filmmaker, author and journalist.    All present were inspired by his many achievements and took away messages about the importance of hard work and perseverance, the willingness to take chances and the value of being constantly challenged in what we do.  

For anyone who would like to hear Leon speak, particularly about his recent expedition travelling the length of the Tigris river, then he is speaking at Borders College Campus in Galashiels on Tuesday 24th October. More information available here.  
Learning for Sustainability 
Our Pre💗loved@Halloween outfit swap is underway! Donations of Halloween outfits can be added to the collection box in the main entrance and we will then display donations for anyone who wishes to make use of them.
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